Capital Expenditures Committee
Meeting Minutes

Monday, January 25, 2016, 6:00 PM
O’Brien Meeting Room, Dedham Town Hall


Members Present: Peter Springer, Michael Podolski, Amy Paxson, Susan Fay and Maureen Hanlon

Mr. Springer called the meeting to order at 6:08 PM.
Meeting Minutes
Ms. Paxson made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 12/2/14, seconded by Ms. Fay, UA. (Ms. Hanlon and Mr. Podolski abstained)
Ms. Paxson made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from 2/17/15, seconded by Ms. Fay, UA. (Ms. Hanlon abstained) 
Ranking System 
Mr. Springer explained that Ms. Paxson had send out a ranking file to the Committee and was looking for comments from the Committee.
Ms. Hanlon asked how they would be able to approve one item out of a bundle using the sheet they are using. Ms. Paxson responded that she doesn’t think they should unbundle, they should rank them as they are bundled. Ms. Paxson added that they could consider adding something to the sheet to allow someone to note that they want to unbundle. 
Ms. Fay if they are going to evaluate it as a bundle, the Committee should discuss the bundles prior to applying the rankings.  Gather information here about each item, try to gain clarity, make decisions about what belongs in the bundle, etc.
Ms. Paxson commented that they could unbundle the types of bundles that they may be concerned with prior to ranking them, as there are few of them.
Ms. Hanlon asked why the CEC has not yet received a maximum amount that they are able to spend. Mr. Podolski commented that hopefully they will get a number sooner rather than later. Ms. Hanlon responded that would be beneficial.  Ms. Paxson added that it doesn’t matter if they have a number or not for the purpose of rankings.  
Ms. Paxson will provide the rating sheets with items unbundled. She will create a tab for each department within an excel document and distribute that file to the Committee tomorrow. Ranking sheets should be turned in to Ms. Bazinet by Friday and she will compile the rankings for the Committee.  

FY17-FY21 Capital Budget Hearings:
6:35 PM: Town Facilities
Denise Moroney, Director of Facilities was present.  She explained the timeline that she follows for capital projects and how she typically a year behind with capital projects. She needs to rely on the school schedule and to get school projects started before school starts in September, and once that is done she is able to get to the town projects.
Ms. Moroney explained that each custodian is responsible for approximately 31,000 square feet on the school side, while the average is approximately 15,000 square feet on the town side.
Ms. Moroney reviewed projects that were completed with FY 16 money on the town side.  
Ms. Moroney explained that in FY17 they are requesting 10 projects totaling $790,950 which is higher than last year’s request of $621,450. 
Vehicle Replacements- Three vehicles need to be replaced including a 1998 Ford F150, a 2000 Chevy Astro Van and a 2004 Ford F150. It is their goal not to have any vehicle over 10 years old. They are proposing to replace these with (2) F250’s and a Ford Transit vehicle. The will also be looking to purchase plows for those vehicles.
Mr. Podolski confirmed with Ms. Moroney that if they replace all three of these vehicles this year, they would plan to replace all three again every again 10 years. Mr. Podolski commented that they should consider staggering the requests, and questioned whether that was good planning to replace them all at once. 
Mr. Podolski confirmed with Ms. Moroney that none of these three vehicles are taken home by employees. 
Ms. Moroney explained that Chief Spillane had a 2010 F150 that they haven’t been able to use because it is not as heavy duty as what they need. The facilities department could use the truck but not to replace these vehicles that are being requested because she needs the F250’s for the plows. She would like to accept the Fire Department’s gift, while also requesting these 3 new vehicles. 
Ms. Paxson confirmed with Ms. Moroney that the 2004 F150 has transmission problems. 
Pool Improvements- Ms. Moroney explained that the pool windows need to be replaced and the masonry needs to be repointed. These need to be studied which will have an approximate $7,000 cost. There is also an HVAC unit that needs to have a compressor replaced as part of this request.
Mr. Podolski asked why the windows went up $27,000. Ms. Moroney responded that the original proposal was done in 2013 and it was recently updated.
Mr. Springer confirmed with Ms. Moroney that the pool windows were on a five year plan last year.
Ms. Fay confirmed with Ms. Moroney that the new windows would be more energy efficient.
The Endicott Estate Porch- Ms. Moroney explained that she had requested $40,000 last year but that only included the left side. Since doing only the left side will be inconsistent from the right hand side, they would like to do both sides instead. This would include balusters, railings and decking. The wood decking will be replaced with composite material that will last.
Ms. Fay confirmed with Ms. Moroney that because they will be using composite they will not need to paint it, and the cost to paint the porch would have been about $40,000. Ms. Moroney explained that it will take approximately 12 weeks to complete project and they will need to work out the details depending on the event schedule at the Endicott Estate. 
Painting and repairs on Endicott Exterior- Ms. Moroney explained that it would cost $35,000 to paint and repair the Endicott Estate exterior.  
Mr. Podolski commented that the paint quote was from 2014 and confirmed with Ms. Moroney that she has not had it updated and it could be more. Mr. Podolski asked what kind of paint they will be using. Ms. Moroney responded that she thinks it is actually a stain, but she will check with the painter. 
Endicott Kitchen Upgrades- Ms. Moroney explained that currently they have a 10 burner gas stove. The issue is that it doesn’t have any fire protection, and with a new stove that would have a vent system and fire suppression. They are requesting 2 new stoves so that they will have a total of 12 burners. 
Mr. Podolski asked how often the kitchen stove is used. Ms. Moroney responded that they have weddings every weekend May through September. 
Endicott Library Carpet Replacement- Ms. Moroney explained that she is not sure the age of the current carpet but it has been through a lot. The would need to hire a moving company to move all the books and shelving units in addition to the carpet replacement cost of $13,800. 
Mr. Springer confirmed with Ms. Moroney that this would take at least 2 weeks, and the Library would need to close for that period of time.
Main and Endicott Library Accessibility Improvements- Ms. Moroney explained that a safety review as done for both Libraries. They need to address the raised thresholds at the Main library on the first floor. At the Endicott Library a ramp is needed in the parking lot. There are issues with ADA compliance. Ms. Paxson confirmed with Ms. Moroney that there is a legal reason that they need to be done. 
Ms. Fay confirmed with Ms. Moroney that currently a wheelchair or walker cannot get to the stacks. 
Main Library History Room- Ms. Moroney explained that they have been asked to renovate the History Room. There is wood paneling, they would like to look behind the wood paneling and have it tested.  If they leave it in place, they would just have it painted.  
Accessibility Master Plan- Ms. Moroney explained that an expert in accessibility needs to review the Town’s buildings to determine what issues of accessibility need to be addressed. The estimated cost for this would be $40,000 and it would include a review of all major buildings in town.
Ms. Paxson asked if it was necessary to have an expert come out and tell us what is accessible and what is not.  Ms. Moroney responded that they have an idea of where the issues with accessibility are, but they are not experts of the law. 
Deferred Maintenance Capital Improvement Master Plan- Ms. Moroney explained that this would give the facilities department an inventory of all of the equipment and allow for a facility condition assessment for a cost of $100,000. 
This assessment does not include Old Avery, the Middle School, Avery or the Ames School Building. 
7:45 PM: School Technology- 
Don Langenhorst, Director of Technology for the Schools explained that last year they made a substantial investment into the 1-1 initiative at the Middle School specifically on Chromebooks. 
Educational technology request- The goal is to engage students with relevant information and to use the 1-1 initiative for grades 6 through 12. They have seen excellent use of Chromebooks at the middle school. There are examples on the School’s website of how students are using technology. Testing will all be done online in coming years. They currently have 1383 desktop and laptop type computers and are looking to reduce that to 1250. Replacement would be needed for about 250 desktop and laptop computers. Parents pay a maintenance fee for the Chromebooks. 1/3 of the population in Dedham is on free/reduced lunch and they do not request this fee from this part of the population. Chromebooks cost $680 each. The 8th graders who have the Chromebooks will take them to the high school with them and they will need 216 new Chromebooks for the incoming 6th graders.  The total request this year is $173,000. Chromebooks will not last all 7 years, maybe 3 or 4 years.  In FY 17 they plan to replace just the 6th graders, and in the following year they hope to purchase the Chromebooks for the 11th and 12th graders.
Ms. Fay asked what teachers have for technology. Mr. Langenhorst responded that the high school teachers currently have desktops and middle school teachers have Chromebooks. 
Whiteboards- Mr. Langenhorst explained that high school has very limited amount of interactive projectors. They are looking to remove all of the blackboards and put in whiteboards. This will allow them to get less expensive interactive projectors. In addition to the interactive component, students read information better on a whiteboard with marker than a blackboard with chalk. The cost would be $5,000 per room, and they would like to get a jump on this before Chromebooks go into the high school. They are hoping to be able to install all 70 of them in the summertime. The installation will cost $500 per room. 
Steve Bilafer, of the School Committee commented that this request was unanimously supported by the School Committee. He explained how with the carry forward of Chromebooks to the high school, having whiteboards available will be a key part of the process.
Ms. Hanlon asked if there would be a way to do half this year, half next year. Mr. Langenhorst responded that there is a way of doing that, but he is concerned about keeping to a schedule. He added that if they don’t do it this year they will have a large request next year.  Mr. Langenhorst explained the advantage of getting everyone going with interactive boards at the same time.  
Mr. Welch explained that by 2019 every student will be taking an online assessment, and having the technology in place to make this happen is important.
8:25 PM: School Facilities- 
Ms. Moroney provided a summary of all capital projects from the previous fiscal year to update the Committee on how the money was spent.
Ms. Moroney explained that she will be presenting FY 17 projects in a priority listing for the Committee.
School Security- The request is for $120,000 for a new PA system at the high school and new door hardware. The goal is to have all swipe cards to run off same system for all schools. These should be able to be controlled from one location to make improvements to lock down processes. They will be looking to convert Avery to the key scan system. 
Ms. Paxson confirmed with Ms. Moroney that lock sets will cost $47,000. Ms. Moroney added that there is also an option on the lower end for $12,000.
Ms. Fay confirmed the current PA system is not working appropriately, they have tried to repair it but it needs to be replaced.
Mr. Podolski asked why they are changing the swipe entry at Avery, a new school. Ms. Moroney explained that they want it to run off the same system as the other schools.
High School Lobby Renovations- The request was for $175,000. This request is to improve security in the high school lobby.
Mr. Bilafer commented that he was on the other side of the table last year and remembers it was more about aesthetics; now it is more about security. 
Ms. Moroney explained that with the improvements people would be forced to go to the reception desk to check in rather than having free access.  
Ms. Paxson commented that she doesn’t understand the need for 2 doors going to the reception counter. Ms. Moroney responded that they can take another look at that aspect.  
Ms. Fay commented that she likes how at the middle school they have the visible ability to see who is coming in. 
Mr. Welch commented that the goal is to provide a line of sight as well as some degree of constraining. 
Ms. Fay expressed concern that there would be bottlenecking when there is an event outside of school hours. 
Exterior door replacement- Ms. Moroney explained the cost would be $5000 for each door, $150,000 total.
Schedule repairs for Middle School recommissioning- Ms. Moroney explained that a study was done on the heating and cooling and some issues were identified. The cost to address these issues would be $50,000. 
HVAC replacements- The request was for $25,000.
Asphalt resurfacing- The request was for $100,000. Ms. Paxson commented that it would be helpful to see before and after pics. 
Bathroom renovations- The request was for $75,000.
Shade replacement- The request is for $50,000, needed each year. Ms. Moroney explained that the blinds at all of the schools are problematic. If these are not addressed they will affect the ability to see the whiteboard. 
Exterior LED Lighting- The request was for $50,000.
Schematic design for the DHS library media center and workshop – The request was for $50,000.
Ms. Moroney explained this would involve converting the woodshop into a design center, and adding a computer room. Mr. Langenhorst commented that it is really old-fashioned as it is now. Mr. Langenhorst explained this is a very large space. Ms. Moroney estimated the space to be approximately 4500 square feet. 
Ms. Fay confirmed with Ms. Moroney that this was not something they could design in house. 
Ms. Hanlon asked if they are becoming more of a technical school. She noted that it seems they are duplicating what they provide for kids already via technical schools. Ms. Paxson commented that she thinks it is important for kids to have a balanced education. 
Asbestos Abatement at Greenlodge School- The request was for $50,000.  Ms. Fay confirmed with Ms. Moroney if they leave the flooring in place, they would not need to do anything.
DHS Wresting to CAD lab, Fine Arts Room- The request was for $90,000. The plan is to have the wrestling team use the gym, and turn the wrestling room into fine art room. They would also take the CAD lab and move it to an empty classroom on the e-wing.
Mr. Welch explained how the request for a new Fine Arts Teacher will be a high priority within the operating budget. 
Basketball Structures- The request was for $40,000. Ms. Paxson confirmed with Ms. Moroney that the $40,000 includes installation.
Ms. Moroney presented before and after pictures from FY 16 projects both completed and in progress.
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